TRANQUILLITY PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT
 PO BOX 622
TRANQUILLITY, CA  93668
2020/2021 Minutes
August 24, 2020

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 6:03 pm by Mike Pucheu at 5586 James Road, Tranquillity, CA  93668.
ROLL CALL
	Attendee Name
	Title
	Status

	Mike Pucheu
	Board Chairman/Secretary
	Present

	Keith Eubanks
	Board Member/Treasurer
	Present

	Jo Ann Minnite
	Board Member
	Present

	Laurie Siliznoff
	District Secretary
	Present

	Ken Hutchings
	Giersch & Assoc. Engineering
	Present


APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Jo Ann made a motion to approve the minutes from the last meeting.  There was a second by Keith, and the motion passed unanimously.
AMENDMENTS TO THE AGENDA – None
PUBLIC COMMENTS – No public present
OLD BUSINESS 
Headworks – Ken Hutchings explained that the CDBG grant should cover the Headworks project as the cost should stay way under the $250K amount.  In fact, it should be somewhere between $125,000 and $150,000.  There is one week until the application is due.  They are looking to go with an OR-TEC Headworks package.  The discharge goes through a screen and captures particles.  The particles get separated and go into a bagger.  When the bag is full, it gets tied up and removed (every month or so).  This would be the first step in improving the sewer ponds.  The next step would probably be ceasing use of pond 3 and letting it dry out and dredging it.  A headworks package has recently been installed in Kerman and the Board members would like to look at it.  There are a few concerns with this plan, as there is no power to run the headworks.  Another concern is the disposal of the full bags.  Are the hazardous and would we need a forklift or other heavy equipment to carry them and where would we dump them.  

The Board asked Ken if he has made any progress on the Proposition 218 report to increase the sewer fees.  He said he has not worked on it at all because he has been busy with these other projects.  The Board stressed that this is a priority, so he said he would work up the costs of preparing this report and get back with them at the next meeting.  Ken was concerned with projects that need to be done; line the ponds, drain the sewer lines twice a year, rodent control as well as steps for the maintenance people at the ponds.  Valve replacement remains a concern.

Ken said he had not heard back from Fresno County regarding the traffic circle.

Rent a building – Keith spoke with Jim Stricklin about renting his building and he said he would charge approximately $400/month.  Jimmy will include all utilities except electricity.  He uses some electricity in the shop, and he will reimburse us for that.  Keith will find out about insurance.  We will table this discussion until the next meeting when we have more information.
Houses not paying sewer fees – The two properties are both being billed and paying monthly.
Placing lien’s – Laurie checked with the county and they will not place liens throughout the year, only once a year.
[bookmark: _Hlk53573933]NEW BUSINESS
Price for water – no discussion 
Approval of Budget – Jo Ann made a motion to approve the Budget for the 2021 fiscal year.  There was a second by Keith and the motion passed unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT
Jo Ann made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:55 p.m. and there was a 2nd by Keith.  The motion passed unanimously.  



